
Appraisal Subcommittee 
 Federal Financial Institutions Examination Council 

 
 
   September 11, 2006 
 
 
 
[DELETION] 
 
Dear Mr. [DELETION]: 
 
 Thank you for your August 17, 2006 letter regarding your concerns about the Appraiser 
Certification and Licensing Board of Oregon (“Board”). In your letter, you ask that we dismiss 
from their positions Robert Keith, Board administrator, and Cyndie Standley, Board compliance 
coordinator, and order the reinstatement of your certification. 
  
 We cannot provide the relief you requested. The Appraisal Subcommittee does not have the 
statutory authority to relieve State appraiser regulatory agency employees from their positions or 
to order the reinstatement of appraiser credentials. To accomplish those results, you may wish to 
consult with legal counsel to determine whether State law provides you with an avenue of relief. 
 
 With that said, as part of our oversight of State appraiser regulatory agencies, we perform on-
site reviews of the State programs on a regular basis. We will place your letter in our Oregon file 
and include it in our next assessment of the State’s appraiser regulatory program. 
 
 Please contact us if you have any questions. 
 
   Sincerely, 
 
 
 
   Ben Henson 
   Executive Director 


